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From: karen fremerman [karenfremerman@yahoo.com] 

Sent: Saturday, February 23, 2019 5:56 AM 

To: Theresa Utton; Melanie Paskevich 

Subject: Heat Squad program 

 

 
Dear Ms. Utton, 
I am writing you to communicate my support for your wonderful program, Heat Squad Vermont.  We had 
been concerned about our lack of insulation in our older home for years.  The Heat Squad people were so 
kind, professional, and informative that we overcame our reluctance to spend money on this problem and 
finally do something about it.   
Vermonters have some of the most poorly insulated homes in the country and desperately need this 
program to continue.  Please consider how much this is helping people overcome resistance in spending 
money on such essential fixes.   
Thank you for your attention, 
Karen Fremerman 
 
 


